Town of Haw River 

Town Council Working Meeting

Monday, April 19, 2010
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Working Meeting on Monday, April 19, 2010 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:30 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen
Council Members Absent: Lee Lovette
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Speicher
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Manager Earp presented a PowerPoint entitled “Quick Snapshot 2010-2011 Budget Concerns” incorporated by reference. The presentation included revenue and expenditure comparisons between the current year and next year, as well as Departmental requests and detailed salary comparisons. He stated that the primary concern of the upcoming budget year was the manner in which to bridge the gap between expenditures and revenues. He projected the need to use at least $30,000 in Fund Balance this fiscal year and anticipated a loss of $100,000 in water and sewer. Next year will be the final payment on the pump station loan which will free up $240,000 in expenses. He stated he has prepared the budget with a flat minus increase revenues due to the continuing lack of expansion in business. The only way to compensate for the lack of projected revenue is to cut spending and increase the fire tax, property tax, user fees, privilege licenses and to use fund balance. The fire tax request needs to go before the county by May 1st. $.01 increase would yield $15,000 - $16,000.
The Town Council agreed that nothing would be off the table when it came to balancing the 2010-2011 budget. Councilmember Allen stated that the Town’s area is small in comparison to the entire fire district; if most of the calls are from outside the Town, the District should bare more of the expense. The Town Council agreed by consensus to ask for a $.03 increase in the fire tax.

Manager Earp reiterated that part of the reason for the Town’s financial woes was the miscalculation by millions of the property valuation in the County reassessment. 

Manager Earp reminded the Council the employees did not see a salary raise last year and received vacation days in lieu of a raise. Council stated they did not see any means by which to give a raise again this year.

The Council agreed by consensus to raise the water rates for Orange-Alamance Water. The Council also asked Manager Earp to go back to the departments and ask them to rank their requests and give them the why behind their stated priorities.

7:43 p.m. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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